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DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY

SCOTT A. THOMPSON MARY FALLIN

OKLAHOMA DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY e

Executive Director

July 21, 2014
CERTIFIED MAIL - RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

The Honorable Cindy Rosenthal, Mayor
c/o Kenneth Komiske, Utilities Director
City of Norman

P.O. Box 370

Norman, Oklahoma 73070-0370

Re:  Consent Order 13-077 - Reoffer
Norman Wastewater Treatment Facility
Facility No. S-20616
OPDES Permit No. OK0029190
Problem(s): Permit Violation(s); OPDES Permit Compliance Schedule; TSS and
Ammonia Exceeded Permit Limits; Fecal Coliform Monitoring
Violation(s); DMR Violation(s); Submittal of Incomplete DMR(s)

Dear Mayor Rosenthal:

The enclosed Consent Order closes and supersedes the compliance schedule in Part I of the
above referenced OPDES Permit. It also closes and supersedes Notice of Violation Nos. S-
20616-11-1, S-20616-12-1, and S-20616-13-1, issued to the Norman Utilities Authority on
October 11, 2011, August 16, 2012, and October 23, 2013, respectively. This Consent Order
contains a schedule of tasks for constructing improvements to the Norman Utilities Authority
Wastewater Treatment Facility and assesses an administrative penalty for noncompliance with
the OPDES Permit limits and the compliance schedule.

Please sign and mail the original to me at: Department of Environmental Quality, Water
Quality Division, P.O. Box 1677, Oklahoma City, Oklahoma 73101-1677. A copy of the file
stamped signed original will be returned to you. If this Consent Order is not signed and
returned to DEQ within thirty (30) days of receipt, we will pursue other enforcement actions to
ensure compliance.

If you have any questions concerning this Order, please contact Hebret Bokhru, P.E., District
Engineer, Municipal Wastewater Enforcement Section, Water Quality Division, Department of
Environmental Quality at (405) 702-8125 or write to Mr. Bokhru at the letterhead address.

Sincerely,

ool Mol

Shellie Chard-McClary, Director
Water Quality Division
Oklahoma Department of Environmental Quality

ce: Steven D. Hardeman, Utilities Superintendent, Norman Utilities Authority

707 NORTH ROBINSON, P.0. BOX 1677, OKLAHOMA CITY, OKLAHOMA 73101-1677
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